Hampshire Hockey Association
Annual General Meeting Monday 5th June 2006

Held at The Sporting View, Southampton Sports Centre @ 7.30pm.

Present: Committee members – Mr R Glanfield (President), Mr M Ward (Chairman), Ms F Tierney (Vice Chair), Mrs K Upstill (HHA Sec/HWHL Sec), Mr R Wood (Treasurer), Mr C Bond (HHUA), Mr R Merry (Boys Schools and Youth), Mrs G Cheeseborough ( Girls Schools and Youth), Mr M Harvey ( KO Cup and Tournament organiser), Ms G Tessier (Acting Discipline), Mrs D Lehan-Matthews (non-portfolio), Nick Chilton (non-portfolio)
Vice Presidents – Mr J Gawley, Mr C Bradbury, Mr P Galliers.
Clubs – Wimbourne Wayfarers, Haslemere, Yateley, Trojans, Andover, Portsmouth&Southsea, Alton, Eastleigh (Men), United Services, Havant, Southampton Univ. Southampton, Ewshot, Fleet, Swanage&Wareham, Fareham, New Milton, I.o.W., Winchester. Eastleigh (Ladies), Basingstoke, Bournemouth (Men), COP.
Sport Hampshire & IoW. - Sharon Hall, Ben Thompson.
Mike Ward welcomed everyone to the meeting especially Chris Bond and passed the formal opening of the meeting to Robin Glanfield.

With his normal wit and wisdom, Mr Glanfield welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked the committee for their tireless work. 
1. Apologies for absence: Lavant HC, Nicky Roch, Des Legg, Mr Carver, Cathy Cunliffe, Philip Webb, Phyl Hart, Camberley & Farnborough HC, Sue Kelly, Freddie Townsend, Mr Charman, Richard Macer, Sue Barnett, Weymouth HC, David Brocklebank and Kevin Snewing.
2. Minutes of 2005 AGM. Agreed and signed.
3. Matters arising from those minutes. Mike Ward explained that there had been a change of personalia with regard to some committee posts. Kim Upstill had taken over as Hon. Sec and Frankie Tierney had become Vice Chair.

4. Treasurer’s report and adoption of accounts. See separate sheet. The full accounts have been signed by the auditor.  Profuse thanks were given by Mike Ward to Richard Wood for all his hard work in getting the accounts into such good order.

Nick Chilton proposed the adoption of the accounts. John Gawley seconded. 

Adopted.

5. Setting of Affiliation and Competition fees for 2006/7. See abridged account sheet. The proposals are on the back.
Richard Wood is trying to stabilize costing across the juniors and competitions.

Nick Chilton informed us that the South affiliations and EH affiliations are slightly increased by inflation (3%) for 2006/7.

Sarah Pearl proposed the adoption of the changes. Andy Keys seconded. Adopted.

6. Inspector of Accounts. Richard Wood advised us that Frank Stokes was willing to continue. John Gawley proposed, seconded by Colin Bradbury. Agreed. 

7. Other Reports: 

1. EH.   Affiliations have been set at £200 per team.
Mike Ward strongly advised everyone to down load and READ “Single System for Hockey” on the EH website. Radical changes are coming so it is a very important document. There has been a distinct lack of consultation at grass roots level.
Nick Chilton requested that any comments made to the EH should be copied to him, as Nick is our grass roots representative (so should be contacted regarding any problems). 

On 28.6.06 David Faulkner will be giving a presentation at Bisham Abbey. This is to allow clubs to air their views. 
2. SCHA.   John Gawley as President of the South informed us of the South AGM on 14th June 2006.
3. KO.  Please see report. Mike Harvey informed us that 84 teams played in all the competitions. There was an extra cup for the Ladies this year. Hampshire Day was excellent.

4. Discipline.   Please see report. Due to Chris Bond’s illness, Ginette Tessier has deputised for him this season. As agreed by previous County AGM, Hampshire has imposed a blanket 28 day penalty (up from 16) for abuse of umpires. 

A list of yellow cards by appointed umpires has been compiled and the Executive will be discussing the results.

5. Schools and Youth.   Please see both reports. Roger Merry is retiring as Chairman of the Boys. Our junior teams have done very well at both County and National level this season.
6. Umpires.   Please see report. Once again Ginette Tessier has been deputising for Chris Bond. The HHUA AGM was on 23.5.06. Thanks to the HHA for their support.

7.  Leagues.   Men’s Senior Leagues, Men’s Open league, HWHL and Indoor League. Please see reports for all leagues except Indoor.
8. Election of Officers. All proposed officers duly nominated and elected.

9. Election of Council. All personalia agreed.
10. Election of new Vice Presidents.   Robin Glanfield made two nominations, Kathy McLaughlin and Roger Merry, which were approved.   Robin also made a presentation of an engraved tankard and a garden voucher to Roger Merry in appreciation for all he has done for hockey in the County.
11. Website.   Please see report. Richard Wood entreated us to look at it. Any suggestions for improvements to him. It is vitally important that Club information is kept up-to-date. Current information will go into the Handbook

(* end of July 2006 deadline). If clubs have lost their password, they should contact either Richard Wood or Mike Ward.

Mike Ward gave grateful thanks to Richard Wood for all the time and effort he puts into being the Webmaster. 

12. Active Sports proposal.  The proposal was clear but had not been discussed by the Executive which therefore made no recommendation.

Ben Thompson addressed the floor. His proposal had already been circulated to all schools and clubs. His funding ceases in March 2007. In the past three years the County had donated £6,000 from capital reserves.

Andy Keys from New Milton spoke in support of the proposal. He felt that New Milton had reaped rewards from Active Sports in many ways. They now have 5 senior teams and 5 junior teams – they have doubled in size in 3 years. Roger Merry from Southampton felt that Active Sports supports clubs administratively therefore taking the pressure off the clubs. Ewshot said that they only have 14 adult members but that they supported the proposal.

This proposal will raise about £10.000 per annum. There is no certainty that any money will be forth-coming from EH/Sport England but some would be from Sport Hampshire and Isle of Wight.

Sharon Hall explained HCC’s position. She also stressed the benefits of having a full-time Hockey only officer.
Why £45? Ben Thompson explained that it was not enough to sustain his post, but felt that it was an amount that all clubs could afford. It translates to £3 per player per season – a cost of a pint of beer and a packet of crisps!
He was also trying to be realistic. It was felt that HCC/Sport Hampshire & IoW would be impressed by his raising £10,000 and this would allow them to continue to fund the post.
Nick Chilton asked what % was £10.000 of the total needed and how would this impact clubs outside Hampshire?  Ben replied that it was 20% but felt that cost-saving changes could be made i.e. making things self-funded. It would only affect Hampshire based clubs.
Southampton University felt that did not benefit from the scheme. Mike Ward stressed that all the students benefited.

Winchester HC asked what had happened in other Counties. Ben told us that there were 37 out of 49 Active Sports Officers left. 

Pete Atkins asked what contributions were made by schools. Reply, none. Why haven’t they been approached? Reply, not sure. Sharon Hall explained that she works closely with the Schools Sports Partnership.

Trojans asked – considering what we gave last year, what will we get for our money next year? Ben replied that until he knows what funding he gets he cannot answer.
Richard Wood asked how long the £45 would last and when was it needed from. Mike Ward replied – 2 years to start with and to commence Sept. 2007.
Roger Merry asked if the payment of £10,000 could be split i.e. £7,000/£3,000. Sharon Hall said no as they would be 4 months into the programme so would need all the money.

Trojans asked if the Exec. had looked at our HHA reserves to fund it? Mike Ward replied that was not possible, the same having been reduced by the previous capital donation of £6,000, leaving a prudent reserve of c. £10.000

Nigel Cook from Havant asked if Ben Thompson was doing a good job. The consensus of opinion was yes. It was felt that it would be a tragedy if we lost his post. Ben has brought hockey a long way in Hampshire. Ben has worked with over 200 children across the County at Assessment centres and they affect a lot of clubs.
Finally, Portsmouth&Southsea requested an annual report from Ben at the HHA AGM. Ben replied that he would be happy to put a monthly report on the website.
There were no amendments other than to clarify that the proposal did not apply to affiliated clubs outside Hampshire as Ben’s duties were restricted to such boundaries.
In effect this excluded all Dorset and Wiltshire based clubs with the position of Haslemere to be clarified.

All clubs present voted on un-named slips.
The proposal was carried by 14 to 6.

13. Constitutional Changes. See separate sheet.  3iic Agreed.  3iif A slight change of wording was agreed.  4b Agreed.  8. There was lively discussion over the compulsory attendance of a club representative. Pete Atkins asked what the penalty might be. Mike Ward replied in the order of £50. Frankie Tierney informed us that in the South Women’s League £25 proved ineffective but £50 did not! Dee Lehan-Matthews added that other sports use this system. Colin Bradbury reminded the floor that this matter was raised at last years AGM with a view to putting it to the vote this AGM. All elements were carried.  11a Agreed. 
14 Any other business.  Every year the HHUA presents a club with a Hospitality award, as voted by the umpires. Once again Haslemere were the winners. John Gawley (with no disrespect to Haslemere) stressed the importance of the treatment of umpires and said that he would like to see a different winner next year.

Mike Ward offered congratulations to Winchester HC on winning the Men’s 1st XI Regional League cup which he presented.
Trojans raised the issue of the HWHL player registration system. They were advised to raise the issue before the HWHL AGM to be held in May 2007.

The Meeting closed at 9.55.p.m.
                                                                                                   KU June 2006.
